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Subject: EU funds for Austria following the disastrous flooding in September 2024 

On 19 September 2024 the Austrian Federal Chancellor reported at the flood summit in 
Poland that ‘Austria can draw down EUR 500 million in order to help people quickly, repair 
the damage and rebuild the infrastructure that has been destroyed’. The Commission President 
also announced that EU funds were to be mobilised for the countries affected by the 
devastating floods. The Commission President referred to ‘cohesion funds’, the Austrian 
Federal Chancellor specifically to monies from the ‘Cohesion Fund’. One month later, in 
response to a media enquiry, the Commission stated that the flood aid that had been pledged 
could only be paid out if long-term cuts were made elsewhere.      

1. Will Austria be receiving EU aid for reconstruction following the disastrous flooding in 
September 2024, and If so, when and how much aid will be involved and which EU 
budget resources will be drawn on, given that, as the law stands at present, the Cohesion 
Fund cannot be drawn on for Austria and what funding has been pledged by the 
Commission President in this connection, and how will it be disbursed?

2. Was the Commission President aware that no additional EU monies would come from 
the Cohesion Fund on top of what had been already budgeted for and thus already 
programmed, and what specific assurances did the Commission President give the 
Member States concerned at the flood summit in Poland?

3. Has the Commission fully informed the Austrian Federal Chancellor about the 
conditions for disbursing EU funds, and will the Commission ensure in future that EU 
aid funds are actually available to all crisis-hit Member States?
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